Energy Savers
by
Eyes Right 
Washington, D.C. – Once again the President has asked all Americans to conserve energy to reduce dependence on foreign oil.  Talking with many local people, there seems to be nearly unanimous agreement with the President that we need to conserve.  Unfortunately, this same majority obviously believes that conservation begins with the neighbor next door.
While speaking to several government workers and military personnel, I could find none who intended to change travel plans over the recent Thanksgiving holiday period.   Nor has the local transit authority seen any detectable increase in the use of public transportation.   And many federal employees , who (as of November 1) have to pay for previously free parking places, are still complaining loudly that they should not be singled out by a scheme to promote fuel conservation.

Serious conservation is also rare in most homes in the eastern United States.  A quick survey of one local home is evidence of just how successful the electric industry has been in promoting excessive use of electricity.  In this average size house, there are 57 light bulbs, 11 major electrical appliances, and 35 miscellaneous electric gadgets (e.g., an electric knife, 2 hair curlers, and a remote control for the rooftop television antenna).  Although no one uses all these electric devices simultaneously, old habits are difficult to change.  All too often, if you have it, you use it.

Apartment dwellers in the D.C. suburbs seem to be equally poor energy conservationists.  Most local apartment buildings charge a flat monthly rent which includes payment for all utilities.  With no personal incentive to conserve, many people living in apartments leave lights on throughout the day with no one home.  Some are known to keep their thermostats set at 72 degrees F with several windows open!

Around here, serious energy conservation remains several crises in the future.

I thought you might like to know.
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